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Memo to:
Election Assistance Commission (EAC),



EAC Technical Guidelines Development Committee (TDGC)

From:

Fernando Morales, Inventor of a new electoral process paradigm

Re:
Resolution 3-05 shall assure the secrecy of the vote

The TGDC directed NIST to research and draft guidance on the deployment and configuration of systems in the polling place to ensure usability, accessibility, and privacy.  As a conclusion of Resolution #3-05, the three above mentioned requirements are functions of both the system used to vote and the environment of the polling place.  In addition to reorganizing the polling place and drafting deployment and configuration guidelines for the voting systems, to ensure privacy the NIST draft guideline shall mandate using Personal Voting Codes (PVC) in all future elections.

Voters with disabilities require especial system aids, such as audio and/or T-coils to communicate.  These communication channels are wide open and available to either or both leading parties for eavesdropping.  The introduction of PVC’s creates doubts in people who are buying votes or in coercive activities.  Therefore, PVC’s must be used to cast votes and to keep the confidentiality of the vote.

Adding an initial step to the process to vote, the voter can use his/her own hands to operate a keypad; specially designed to aid the blind, to enter a PVC to cast his/her votes.  The voting machine would be equipped to communicate to the voter each possible choice associated to a sequential number.  The voter is in control of incrementing or decrementing the sequence of numbers.  When the voter stops shifting the numbers up or down, the machine would read out to the voter his/her numbers and their associated choices.  Once the PVC is aligned with the voter’s choice, the voter would cast the vote.

I invite you to read “Voluntary Voting Guidelines, Fernando Morales” and judge for yourselves if this could serve as a valid top-down approach to the new voting guidelines.  For in-depth analysis of the proposed solution, please read “Part 2” and “Part 3” of Fernando Morales’ Public Testimony, located in the TGDC’s Public Testimony section of September 20th hearings published in the NIST website.

In conclusion, because the TGDC directed NIST to research and draft guidance on the deployment and configuration of systems to ensure privacy in voting, the use of PVC’s must become a requirement.
